
 
 

 

 
MICHAEL P. MCLAUGHLIN, JR  

DEPUTY COUNTY EXECUTIVE 

 

 

   
April 30, 2024 

 

 

Hon. Joanne Cunningham, Chairwoman 

Albany County Legislature 

112 State Street, Rm. 710 

Albany, NY  12207 

 

 

Dear Chairwoman Cunningham: 

 

 

The Department of Public Works is requesting the Legislature’s approval of a contract amendment in the 

amount of $27,291.40 with Gallo Construction Corp. for labor and materials associated with the 

installation of additional security fencing and paving work at the new Coeymans Highway Garage 

Facility.  The original contract total was $3,411,285.00, this amendment brings Gallo’s contract total to 

$3,438,576.40. 

 

The overall project budget for all contracts associated with the new Coeymans Highway Garage Facility 

is under budget by $103,702.65.  This amount takes into account the additional $27,291.40 being 

requested in this contract amendment. 

 

If there are any questions or further information is needed, please feel free to contact my office. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Lisa M. Ramundo 

Commissioner 

 

 

cc:   Hon. Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader  

Hon. Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 

Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 

Arnis Zilgme, Minority Counsel 
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